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HOST CMMITTEE 

Having fun at the International Convention in Gillette, Wyoming. Photo by: Rita  

In September the monthly rally 
is scheduled to be held on the trib-
al campgrounds of the Citizens 
Potawatomi Nation in Shawnee, 
Oklahoma. This site was chosen 
because of its close proximity to 
the location of the Six-State Area 
Rally, scheduled the week follow-
ing the chapter rally. The Area ral-
ly will be held on the grounds of 
the Heart of Oklahoma Expo Cen-
ter September 19 – 22.  

The chapter has held rallies on 
the site of the Tribal campgrounds 
in the past, 2006 and 2007. Our 
chapter and the Happy (OK) Wan-
derers were the first non-Native 
American groups to have the privi-
lege of camping and using the trib-
al meeting hall. This opportunity 
came about because both had a 
chapter member who was a Pota-

RRR TAKES ON NEW 
FACE 

Some change will soon be-
coming to the make-up of the Red 
River Rovers. With the approval of 
the bylaw amendment the chapter 
is now open to two additional clas-
ses of recreational vehicles, Fifth 
Wheels and Conventional pull 
trailers. It was a very close vote. 
Of the 130 individual members 
eligible to vote there were a total 
of 71 votes cast; 48 Yes, 23 No 
(68% - required 65%). As stated in 
the bylaws, the amendment took 
effect immediately. 

The Red River Rovers was 
formed in June of 2001 as a mo-
torhome chapter of Family Motor 
Coach Association, Inc. (FMCA). 
In those seventeen years hun-
dreds of motorhome owners who 
lived in Oklahoma and Texas 

SEPT. RALLY SITE  
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SEPTEMBER CRAFT 
The craft this month will be 

a sock snowman. Materials are 
simple and the craft takes just a 
few minutes to make. With the 
time we have you just might as-
semble two or three for the 
coming month. 

A list of supplies and the 
cost of materials will be sent 
later. 

watomi. Our member was Lonnie 
Duncan, who no longer RV’s, but our 
last contact had he and his wife Doris 
living in Shawnee where they were 
close to tribal health services. If it is 
your first time camping on this loca-
tion we highly recommend you take 
some time and learn about the histo-
ry and culture of the Potawatomi 
tribe. They are a very unique tribe in 
many ways. 

CULTURAL HERITAGE CTR.  
Just a short distance south of the 

campground is the Citizen Potawato-
mi Nation’s Cultural Heritage Center. 
The Center was created to educate 
tribal members, the greater Native 
American community and other visi-
tors about the historical and contem-
porary aspects of the tribe. 

In March or 2014 the facility sus-
tained extensive damage from a wa-
ter leak and was closed for 4 years 
for renovations. Reopened the first of 
2018 the new completely remodeled 
and updated facility is a must for 
members to  tour  while in Shawnee. 

The acquisition, preservation, 
exhibition and exploration of the di-
verse materials pertaining to Citizen 
Potawatomi Nation’s culture and tra-
ditions guide the educational pro-
grams and exhibits. “We maintain, 
protect and nurture our culture, spir-
itual beliefs and historic values 
through the celebration of our unique 
traditions, language and sovereign-
ty.” 

Promoting education is a corner-
stone of the mission of the Potawato-
mi Nation. 

MEN’S TECH SESSION 
The September tech ses-

sion will address motor home 
systems with focus on the air 
system (suspension and 
brakes). 

have become a part of the RRR 
family. We also have had “out of 
area” members who lived in the 
surrounding states of Kansas, Ar-
kansas and Louisiana. Of those 
many family members, some are 
still in the chapter while others 
have moved from the area or 
dropped out of the motorhome life 
style. We are and have been very 
blessed by those that are and who 
were members of the Red River 
Rover family. 

FMCA, like any successful or-
ganization of business, must adapt 
to the economic climate and to the 
community it serves. Members 
made that choice in the election 
held in the fall of last year. By that 
vote FMCA expanded its scope 
from a solely motorhome organiza-
tion to an organization representing 
all recreational vehicle owners. 

That move to represent all rec-
reational owners at the National 
level did not change the scope and 
operation of chapters. Instead, it 
was left to chapters to choose if 
expanding their membership op-
portunities to other types of RV’s. 
Six months after FMCA opened its 
doors to owners of all classes of 
recreational vehicles, by a pro-
posed bylaw amendment, our 
membership have voted to make 
this change. We welcome and look 
forward to this opportunity to ex-
tend our family. 
 

 
Left: Front of the Cul-
tural Heritage Center.  
 
 

 
 

Right: “ Gathering of 
Nations ”. 
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SEPTEMBER SPECIAL EVENTS  
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“ WHOSZAT” - Sept.  

The above photograph is our 
September Member Of The 
Month. Look at those fea-
tures….remind you of someone? 
If so email your guess to: 

darrellgilliland0@gmail.com. 
 
The June Member of the 

Month was Donna Hillhouse. 

Ron Allen   
Nancy Fenix  
Pamela Furr  
Donna Hillhouse  
Bob Kriesman  
Randy Lane  
Dan Lyons  
Kathy Mabry   
Maureen Robinson   
Bob Sholar  

Wendell & Connie Carrington  
Jerry & Shirley Nelson   
Tuck & Connie Tucker   

A business meeting is scheduled Saturday, approximately 9:30, following 
the morning breakfast. The primary purpose of this meeting is to elect 
chapter officers for the year 2019. Special thanks to those who have indi-
cated they will devote their time to the chapter if elected. 

 
2019 RRR OFFICER NOMINEES 

 
President:      June Guess 
First Vice President:    Gary Mabry 
Second Vice President:  Kathy Duvall 
Third Vice President:    Dennis Moore 
Secretary:      Dee Holloway 
Treasurer:      Rick Dennis 
National Director:    Gary Marsh 
Alternate National Director:  Connie Tucker 

IT WILL BE GREENER ON THE OTHER SIDE.  

Bottom left photo L to R: Yongnan 
Dennis, Sharlot Mathews, Nancy 
Berry, and Rita Landrum.  

mailto:darrellgilliland0@gmail.com.
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THE REASONS WE USE THESE THINGS - ESPECIALLY IN THE SUMMER!  
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PHOTOS TAKEN BY : Nancy Berry, Jeannette Idell, Randy Lane, and Peggy Wegydandt.  



 

 

 Triple “R” News 

 RED 
 RIVER 
  ROVERS 

2018 RED RIVER ROVERS 
MARCH  1 - 4  
 Rusk KO 
 Rusk, TX  
MARCH 15 - 18 
 97th International Conv.  
 Perry, GA  
APRIL 11 - 15 
     Coyote Ranch RV Resort 
     Wichita Falls, TX  
MAY 15 - 20 
 Buckhorn Lake Resort 
 Kerrville, TX  
JUNE 6 - 10 
     Choctaw KOA RV Resort 
     Durant, OK 
JULY 18 - 21 
 98th International Conv  
 Gillette, WY  
SEPTEMBER 12 - 16 
     Potawatomi Nation Tribal RV  
     Shawnee. OK 
SEPTEMBER 19 - 22 
 Six-State Area Rally  
 Shawnee, OK  
OCTOBER 10 - 14 
 Bushman’s RV Park 
     Bullard, TX 
NOVEMBER 7 - 11 
 Winstar Casino RV Park 
 Thackerville, OK 
DECEMBER 1 
     TBD 
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Darrell Gilliland  

940-727-1800 Cell  
darrellgilliland0@gmail.com  

Dee Holloway  
972-658-3333 Cell  

werome2@gmail.com  
 

Membership Chairman  
Connie Carrington  

972-849-2208 
conniecarrington@icloud.com  

Cynthia and Mike Moore relaxing in 
the Dennis ’s Coach in Gillette, WY.  

Ann on her 80th birthday.  
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